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S A I N T S  S C E N E
SEPTEMBER 2024 

Principal James Horne

Upcoming Events 

August 14 
Frosh Orientation   

August 15
First Day of School; 7:45am–2:00pm
    
September 4
Meet the Teachers Night; 6:30pm

September 8
Family Mass & BBQ; 4:00pm

September 21–22
Frosh Retreat

Be Positive!
Make Everyday a Special Day
By Gregory Hecht, Assistant Principal/Academics

The start of any school year is a very exciting time filled with 
anticipation, reunions, and new beginnings.  

So, as we begin this school year, be sure not to squander your 
opportunity to make the most of everyday!  However, your 
daily quest to seek wisdom and happiness can sometimes 
be fraught with feelings of anxiety and apprehension.  To 
get the school year off on the right foot and to help alleviate 

Be Safe! 
Better Driving is a Goal We Can All Achieve
By Edwin Hearn, President, St. Augustine High School

DEAR PARENTS AND STUDENTS–St. Augustine High School 
has resided in North Park for the past 102 years.  The first year 
1922-23 Saints opened in Mission Hills at St. Vincent’s Church.  
At the time of the school's move to North Park, it was a small 
subdivision with few homes on the outskirts of the city.  During 
the next 100 years, growth in the area skyrocketed all around the 
school as witnessed by the rise in the population of people as well 
as vehicles.

With the growth of North Park since the founding of the school, the infrastructure in the 
region has not changed due to the age and historical aspect of the neighborhood.  The 

Be Kind!
Dear Saintsmen,  
Families & Community

As we start 
another new 
school year here 
on Nutmeg Street, 
we are excited to 
welcome you and 
your sons back 

to what promises to be a meaningful and 
enriching time of growth and learning.  
This year, our theme is "Be Kind,"  
inspired by Ephesians 4:32: "Be  
kind and compassionate to one 
another, forgiving each other,  
just as in Christ God forgave you."

Saints has a long-standing commitment 
to educating students to become ethical 
and moral leaders who are responsible 

President Edwin Hearn

Mr. Gregory Hecht



2

Augustinian Heritage

Who is St. Monica? 
St. Monica is the mother of St. Augustine. She prayed 
many years for her son’s conversion to the Catholic faith. 
Without the prayers of St. Monica, there would have never 
been St. Augustine. St. Augustine High School today is 
here because of St. Monica’s love and persistent prayers 
for her son. 

Our Mission 
Like St. Monica, we as parents pray for our children to be 
guided by Christ, especially during the formative years 
of high school. Our mission is to pray for our sons, our 
families, and the St. Augustine High School community. 

Join Us for “St. Monica Mass”  
on Thursdays During the School Year
We gather Thursday mornings when school is in session  
for Mass at 7:50 a.m. in the Monastery Chapel in Vasey Patio.  
The schedule allows you to drop off your son, park your car,  
and join us in the Chapel.  After Mass, those who can stay are 
welcome to pray the Rosary. 

Requesting Prayers 
If you would like more information or if you would like 
us to pray for a special intention, send your request 
to: SaintMonicaPrayerGroup@gmail.com. 

St. Monica Prayer Group

Consider joining us for these “special” gatherings:

Sept. 5, 2024 – Start of the year reception

Dec. 12, 2024 – Christmas reception and potluck

March 13, 2025 – St. Patrick’s Day reception and potluck

May 15, 2025 – End of year reception
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Student Engagement/Student Success
• Tutoring
• Group projects with classmates
• Make up Exams
• Make up missing work
• Extended time testing
• Essay review and writing workshops 
• Extended time for labs and projects
• Review sessions - semester or AP exams (optional) 

Conferencing
• Student/teacher
• Family/teacher
• Student/counselor
• Family/counselor
• Family/teacher/counselor

Time
• CANVAS review
• Club meetings 
• ASB meetings 
• PIT meetings
• Intramural team, referee, and captain meeting
• Rally/Activity planning

• Sports team meetings 
• Shepherding (Tuesday’s)
• Retreat team meetings
• Campus ministry meetings
• Service hour submission
• Society of Saints Scholars 
• Mass band rehearsal
• Liturgy planning
• College visits
• UC/CSU application workshops

Other tasks
• Work permits 
• Transcript requests
• Course and schedule changes 
• Schedule doctor and dentist visits during office 

hours to minimize class absences

Note to Parents/Guardians:  
Encourage your son to stay focused this semester! Get off on the 
right foot and use the Office Hours time slot to seek the tutoring, 
extra help or time needed to support his academic work.

As Dorothy and Toto came to realize in the film “Wizard of 
Oz” they’re not in Kansas, anymore.  Same goes for new high 
schoolers.  Saints campus life isn’t same as middle school.

One big difference is how your new Nutmeg Street campus 
manages time.  For example, there are office hours (when the school 
is open for business and classes) and another set of office hours.

 

The second set of office hours are two regularly scheduled blocks 
of time (usually Tuesday/Friday), that precede the school day.   

Many mistakenly think that academic tutoring is the only use  
of the office hours’ time when there are many other great uses  
of the time that students should consider.   

Look at the following suggested uses for the time set aside  
for student office hours.

It’s About Time
Understanding Student “Office Hours”
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No Need to Join the Austin 
Parents Association Because 
You’re Already a Member 
By Natalie Boeh (pronounced Bay),  
President of the Austin Parents Association 

The day your son was accepted to Saints was  
the day parents and guardians became members 

of the Austin Parents Association. 

Who are we? We are the parent support organization for  
St. Augustine High School. Our mission is to provide a link 
from home to school and collaborate in the overall educational 
experience for our sons. 

And to avoid any confusion we repeat all parents and guardians 
are members of the Austin Parents Association! We welcome  
your support and attendance at the many sponsored and 
supported events throughout the school year.

Parents who participate in Austin Parents Association (APA) 
events and activities have an opportunity to connect with the 
school and other families and share the gifts and values St. 
Augustine High School provides to our sons. 

Volunteer options include supporting the band or a sports team, 
serving coffee and cookies at Grandparents Day or Open House, 
joining the APA Board to chair an event, and many more! 

We also invite you to attend Meet the Teachers Night, College 
Nights, Family Mass and BBQ, Parent Social and other campus 
activities to help you feel informed and connected. 

The Austin Parent Association Board looks forward to meeting you! 
You will see board members at school events wearing ‘APA’ name 
badges – please stop and introduce yourself. Our information can 
be found on the Saints website under the Parents tab:  

https://www.sahs.org/austin-parents-association

We hope you will join us! Being involved with the Saints community 
is not only rewarding for your sons, but also for yourself and family. 
Here’s to a wonderful year ahead! 

St. Augustine High School  |  2024–2025         

Be kind to one another and 
compassionate, and forgive one another 

as God has forgiven you in Christ.

- Ephesians 4:32

Accepting boys and graduating men  
who change the world.

U n i t a s   |   V e r i t a s   |   C a r i t a s
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A great opportunity to see 
old friends and create new 

relationships with others in our 
Saints Community, graciously 

hosted by Fr. Max and the APA! 

A donation box will be available to those who 
wish to donate to Hogar Infantil Orphanage, 
a wonderful organization sponsored by our 
community of Augustinians that is near and 
dear to our hearts as well! 

Bring a lawn Chair. 
Mass will be held on 
the Athletic Fields.  
BBQ to follow.

Family Mass & BBQ
at St. Augustine High School

Sunday, September 8, 2024 • 4:00pm
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ST. AUGUSTINE HIGH SCHOOL

AROUND
CAMPUS

Malvern Prep campus, Melvern, PA.

Before this year, many Saintsmen, including 
myself knew what SAVI was all about. My 
experience began a year ago, when Saints 
Chaplain Fr. Max Villaneuve pulled me out 
of class to tell me that I had been selected 
for this trip to Philadelphia at a school called 
Malvern Prep about 45 minutes outside the 

city. The only detail I was given about the trip was the names of the 
other sophomores who would also be traveling with me. 

The crew selected to represent St. Augustine High School 
consisted of Tommy Battaglia, Kekoa da Luz, Devin Manns, David 
Sabaga, Jamison Gerding, and yours truly.  We soon learned 
curated content of our  trip consisted of talks on the core values 
of Augustinian schools from across the country (and Canada). 
We would share core values that united us and showed us all the 
similarities we shared with one another. It turns out that our core 
values aren’t the only thing we share either. 

Finally, on a Thursday morning at 7:30 a.m., our flight to the other 
side of the country took off.  After landing, we were met outside 
the airport by a bus full of kids from the other Augustinian schools, 
who were attending.

Saintsman Recounts His SAVI Experience
By Peter Thorne (’26), Member of the Augustinian student newspaper

Once we arrived at Malvern Prep, we immediately noticed the 
campus resembled that of a college. We also noticed Malvern had 
two gyms and the brand new golfing simulator.

Interestingly, on one of the conference bus rides, some of the 
Malvern kids started singing their alma mater, only for us to realize 
that our Saints alma mater was the exact same one. We all knew 
the lyrics and sang it together, and, much to the amazement of 
everyone, we were all singing it correctly. I learned a lot of things 
about our own school and others during the trip, but central to the 
lessons was what most students would call the core of the school: 
The Brotherhood. 

The Brotherhood isn’t something unique to Saints. It stretches 
across all of the other Augustinian schools. From San Diego 
to Philadelphia, we all instantly meshed from Day One. We 
connected with others over the most meaningful parts of our 
Augustinian education. The other schools took us in as their own 
and treated us as such. There was never a moment when we were 
outsiders to the other groups — from the beginning, we knew we 
were all brothers.  

Luckily, we were given the opportunity to tour Villanova University 
as well as getting to watch a lacrosse game — Malvern is ranked 
#3 in the nation among high schools — and sightseeing in 
downtown Philadelphia. 

The best and most fun part of the entire trip, however, was 
spending time with the kids from the other schools, specifically  
the kids from New Jersey, St. Augustine Prep. 

We did everything from watching movies (after we finally got the 
projector to work) to karaoke to wrestling on inflatable mattresses. 
When it came to sleeping, which usually didn’t happen until about 
1 a.m. or so, Tommy, a fellow Saintsman, had it made. The day 
before the trip, he had bought an inflatable mattress, and it turned 
out to be about two and a half feet thick and the size of a full bed. 
The thing was massive, and Tommy was sleeping like a king in the 
corner of a classroom while the rest of us had our sleeping bags. 

Continued on next page

Peter Thorne (’26)
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ST. AUGUSTINE HIGH SCHOOL

AROUND
CAMPUS

Understanding SAVI
“SAVI” or Student Augustinian Value Institute is a long-
standing teaching tradition for Augustinian administered 
secondary schools in North America.  One of the main 
focuses for SAVI is to conduct an annual event where 
nine Augustinian secondary schools send student 
representatives to a yearly conference.  

SAVI’s structure allows for the exchange of ideas 
between schools with hopes of improving their respective 
communities.  Site of the confab is rotated among 
Augustinian schools.  The most recent SAVI gathering  
was hosted by Malvern Prep, near Philadelphia.

Sophomore attendees are selected from respective 
student bodies for their demonstrations of Augustinian 
values, leadership, and commitment to the various areas  
of school life.  

A main goal of SAVI is to reinforce a sense of unity among 
Augustinian schools based mostly on their shared ideals.  

“SAVI provides an opportunity for our students to 
collaborate with other Augustinian schools about how  
best to live out the values Unitas, Veritas, and Caritas,”  
said Saints Principal James Horne.

Continued from previous page

Come morning, breakfast was served at 8:45 and was delicious. 
One of the many perks of visiting the prestigious, wealthy school 
was the food. Simply put, it was fabulous.  We were served  
three course meals, consisting of fabulous appetizers, entrées, 
and desserts. 

Eventually, the time to head home had come, but no one wanted 
to leave. We were going to miss everyone, especially those New 
Jersey kids. The late nights were going to be missed as well as 
all the accompanying fun. But it wasn’t completely over yet. We 
managed to meet up with the kids from Oklahoma at the airport — 
making a tiring trek three terminals down. 

Once back in San Diego, we returned to classes with only one 
night to rest, but now we had a newfound appreciation for the 
Augustinian culture. Our experience was one I won’t forget 
anytime soon. I got to meet so many new people from across the 
country, and it really gave me a chance to make new friends and 
grow closer to our school’s Augustinian roots, which I now realize 
was probably the entire goal. 

Augustinians, faculty and students at Malvern Prep were amazing 
hosts, and made the whole trip remarkable by accepting us in and 
instantly bonding with us, treating us as their own. 

Next year, when Saints hosts SAVI, I’m sure it’ll be an experience 
that students from across the country will never forget. 

CORRECTION:

In the June 2024 issue of Saints Scene an article 
on how “The Scientist,” a song by Coldplay 
became a tradition at school by being played at 
the last Mass of the school year.  Nicky Valentini 
(’14) was the senior and member of the Mass 
band, who first played the song.  Saints Scene 
apologizes for misidentifying Nicky.

“For my dad’s 
birthday I’m 
giving him an 
hour of free 
tech-support.”

Illustration:  
Mike Twohy
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ST. AUGUSTINE HIGH SCHOOL

AROUND
CAMPUS

Miranda Plays in Petco 
Prep All-Star Game
Saints varsity baseball player Shane Miranda, who is 
heading to Notre Dame in the Fall, was one of 48 players 
that competed in the San Diego Padres annual high  
school All-Star showcase game. 

Miranda, a catcher was on the first team All-Western 
League team this year and the only Saintsman to play in 
spring game played at Petco Park.  The game traditionally 
showcases top players in San Diego County in an East vs. 
West format.  The East team won the game 8-3. During 
the game, Saintsman Shane Miranda lined a single to right.

SAINTS DUO. 
Saints All-Star 
baseball player 
Shane Miranda 
with Scripps 
Ranch’s head 
baseball coach 
Chris Lamb, 
a Saints grad 
(2001) coached 
the winning  
East team.

THREE-PEAT. Head Coach Tim Golden’s Saints Varsity Tennis saw its 2024 season draw to a close by winning its third consecutive 
Western League Conference title. That’s the first time in 30 years that the team has accomplished this feat. With an overall record of  
15-2 complimenting their 9-1 league record.
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ST. AUGUSTINE HIGH SCHOOL

AROUND
CAMPUS

Eagles!
Recent Saintsmen who have attained Scouting  
highest achievement
Photos courtesy of the Cramp, Sanford and Mirales Families.

Eagle Scout is the highest rank attainable in the Scouts BSA program by the Boy 
Scouts of America. Since its inception in 1911, only four percent of Scouts have 
earned this rank after a lengthy review process. The Eagle Scout rank has been 
earned by over 2.5 million youth, including young women. In 2020, the first female 
Eagle Scouts were added to the Boy Scouts of America.  By 2021 there were nearly 
1,000 female Scouts, who became members of the inaugural Class of Female  
Eagle Scouts.

The rank of Eagle Scout may be earned by a Scout who has been a Life Scout for at 
least six months, has earned a minimum of 21 merit badges, has demonstrated Scout 
Spirit, and has demonstrated leadership within their troop.

Additionally, they must plan, develop, and lead a service project—the Eagle Project—a 
community service effort that demonstrates both leadership and a commitment to 
duty. A successful Eagle Project includes conceptualizing of the project, designing the 
structures, creating a budget, fundraising and managing their peers in the construction.

After all requirements are met, they must complete an Eagle Scout board of review.

Like all Saintsmen, Eagles who attend or attended St. Augustine High School come 
from all areas of San Diego County.

New Eagle Scouts are four saintsmen 
and brothers from Troop 170 in Bay 
Park.  They are, left to right, Matthew 
Cramp (’26); Aaron Cramp (’24); 
Michael Sanford (’24) and Logan 
Sanford (’24).

Class of 2024 Saints Senior, Pablo A. 
Mirales '24, achieved his Eagle Scout 
Rank earlier this Spring. Pablo has 
been involved in Scouts for 8 years 
with Troop 51 in  
La Mesa.  

Saintsman Pablo Mirales/ La Mesa/Troop 51.

Saintsmen [L-R]:Matthew Cramp (’26); Aaron 
Cramp (’24); Michael Sanford (’24) and Logan 
Sanford (’24)/ Bay Park Troop 170.
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Saints Varsity Football  
Season is a Toss Up

New Head Coach Ron Caragher

How well will Saints Varsity Football  
Team perform this Fall is anyone’s  
guess.  Staggered by losing more than 
dozen starters who have transferred to 
other schools, one thing is sure: Varsity 
Football will play its 2024 season  
under the direction of new head  
coach Ron Caragher.  

In a preseason report in the Union  
Tribune, the key players this Fall are 
expected to be Malosi Iiuli, Jacob Valdez, 
Wilford Anderson, Parker Cresswell and 
Vince Smith.  

QB Smith is a transfer student from 
Cathedral Catholic.

 

Saints coming off a 10-5 season will play in 
the Western League along with Cathedral 
Catholic; Point Loma; Madison, and Lincoln.

Non-Saints sources pick this to be a 
rebuilding year for the purple and gold but 
never under estimate Saints fighting spirit, 
especially now that it is led by a former 
college coach.

New Quarterback Vince Smith

to their God, their Church, their family and the common good of 
society. Kindness, compassion and service to others are hallmarks 
of an Augustinian education and will be the focus of our work with 
Saintsmen this year.

We believe that by embracing the value of kindness, we can build 
a supportive environment where every student feels valued and 
empowered to grow both academically and spiritually.

We encourage you to join us in reinforcing this message at home. 
Together, let’s model kindness in our daily lives and encourage our 
boys to do the same. Your support is crucial in helping us create 
a school culture where respect and empathy are celebrated and 
lived out.

 

Our aim is to educate SAINTSMEN deeply; to move beyond a 
college preparatory curriculum and teach them lessons of the 
heart as well as the mind. 

On behalf of the faculty and staff at Saints, I want to welcome you 
to a new school year and share with you our enthusiasm to work 
for and with all of you as we focus on developing the Hearts and 
Minds of Saintsmen.

Yours in the Spirit of Catholic Education,

James Horne

Principal

Be Kind!
Continued from page 1
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SEPTEMBER
VARSITY FOOTBALL 

SCHEDULE

Varsity Football on TV
Info: https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/subscribe/retail



12

YOU'RE APPROVED! EMAIL
Receive an email from your school giving you access to get
started at sahs.carpooltoschool.com

1

GET MATCHED
Based on distance, your student's grade, schedule, and
exclusively with your school. 

3
CREATE A POOL
Get started creating your first trip today!4

CREATE PROFILE & LOGIN2 Create a profile to ensure you get matched perfectly!

Let's Get Started!

LiveChat and 800-514-3808
Available Monday-Friday 7am-7pm
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Drone Soccer World Cup 
Reporting by Griffin Cappiello (’24), Editor Emeritis, The Augustinian Saints Student Newspaper.

The first ever Academic Drone Soccer World Cup & 
Career Fair was held recently in nearby Balboa Park.  
The techie event demonstrated the future of robotics 
competitions and career readiness programs. 

Participants include more than 20 teams from four 
countries which makes this the largest international 
competition held outside of Korea.

Drone Soccer is a demanding technical competition 
where students must first learn to build, program, and 
repair aircraft designed for collision. Each team flies 
five aircraft that are protected by spherical cages, 
ramming and blocking in midair so that their offensive 
drone can score while also defending their own goal. 
Between flights, teams must quickly act as a repair 
crew to repair the resulting damage.

The tournament looks like a combination of Harry 
Potter’s Quidditch with the high-stakes pit crew of 
Formula 1. Keeping their team’s aircraft in one piece 
requires the application of modern industry skills 
under pressure. The ultimate goal is to connect 
students to high-paying jobs as pilots, aircraft 
technicians, and air traffic controllers.

DRONE WORLD. That’s Robotics Club Moderator and Saints Math 
Instructor John Hickey (far right) with members of the school’s World Drone 
Championship team: (left to right): Kenny Michalowski; Sebastian Rodriquez; 
Joseph Walker; Luke Weinpel and Emiliano Rodriquez.

Saints Drone gladiators vying in Balboa Park.
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Campus Info Finder
A Quick Tutorial for New Parents

As a new Saints Parents, you should know there are really five (5) main 
ways to obtain information about what's happening at St. Augustine's.  

STUDENT Assignments and grades can be found on the CANVAS learning management system.  The access point to Canvas can be 
found on the Front of the Saints webpage on the left sidebar and the sign in credentials are the same as your Saints on the Web account.

You'll find most everything you need amongst the sites above, including information and points of contact for important events.

Important Campus Contacts

Campus Ministry   Ms. Rebecca Hammock  rhammock@sahs.org

Chaplain   Fr. Max Villeneuve  mvilleneuve@sahs.org

Director of Counseling  Mr. Tim Golden   tgolden@sahs.org

Counselors are assigned by an alphabetical listing which can be found on the website:

https://www.sahs.org/academics/guidance-counseling/

1. Saint's Website  
www.sahs.org (browse the whole site, 
but the links you might need most are the 
calendar and the Faculty/Staff directory)

2. Saint's Scene  
(on-line newsletter delivered direct to
your email at the start of each month, 
please sign-up on Saints home page
to subscribe)

3. Facebook    
http://www.facebook.com/st.augustine 
(filled with pictures, event updates, 
community news and student highlights)

4. X (formerly Twitter)   
https://x.com/saints_info
View event reminders, community
News, and student highlights

5. Instagram   
https://www.instagram.com/saints_info/  
(filled with pictures, community news and 
student highlights)
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SPECIAL REPORT

New Parent Gathering
Please join us for an informal social to meet
President, Ed Hearn & Principal, Jim Horne

We hope you can attend on:

Saturday, August 24th, 2024 
from 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm

or

Sunday, August 25th, 2024
from 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm

St. Augustine High School Campus
Commons Lobby

3266 Nutmeg Street
San Diego, CA 92104

Cocktails and light refreshments will be served 
(parents only please)

Please RSVP no later than 
Tuesday, August 20th, 2024

email or call
Casey Callery

ccallery@sahs.org
619.764.5541

New Parent Gathering
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unnecessary tensions and worry, I would offer the following 
suggestions to both incoming and returning Saintsmen:

• Approach the school year with a positive attitude. 

• Be open to trying new things and making new friends.

• Do your best to stay organized.

• Make sleep a priority and be sure to make healthy choices 
when at all possible.

• Limit screen time.  Blue light can have an adverse impact on 
your circadian rhythms.

• Finally, be sure to seek out help when needed.  If you do not 
understand a concept, raise your hand and ask questions.  Be 
sure to attend Office Hours, they make a difference!  

If you are dealing with a personal crisis (e.g., feelings or anxiety 
or depression) do not suffer in silence.  The instructors and 
counseling staff at St. Augustine High School are here to support 
you and help you through those challenging times, be they 
academic or personal.

I am thrilled that another school year is upon us, and that cranium 
expansion is on the horizon!  Every day is a chance to learn 
something new and grow as a person.  Commit to viewing every 
Monday with the same joy and enthusiasm as you do Friday!  Every 
Monday is a launching point for new discoveries, inquiries, and 
opportunities to think critically. T.G.I.M! and have a phenomenal 
school year as you pursue wisdom and happiness!

St. Augustine High School is constantly seeking out ways 
in which we can improve our delivery of the curriculum.  
To that end, and in an effort to increase efficiencies in 
communications between teacher, student, and parent, 
St. Augustine High School investigated several learning 
management systems and determined that CANVAS would 
best suit the needs of our campus. 

A learning management system (LMS) is a software application or Web-based technology used to plan, implement,  
and assess classroom learning. Typically, a learning management system provides an instructor with a way to create 
and deliver content, monitor student participation, and assess student performance. A learning management 
system may also provide students with the ability to use interactive features such as threaded discussions, video 
conferencing, and discussion forums. 

You will become quite familiar with CANVAS as every student has a CANVAS account and you, as a parent or guardian,  
will also be able to access the information for each and every course your son takes while at St. Augustine. 

Be Positive!
Continued from page 1

Campus CANVAS 
Primer on the school’s  
Learning Management System
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streets leading to Saints from University 
become narrower past Upas Street. With 
the parked cars running up and down 
the streets, it makes it almost impossible 
for two cars to pass each other when 
going in opposite directions.  The closure 
of Pershing Drive for redevelopment 
purposes two years ago, and the changes 
made on 30th Street have only added 
to the confusion of drivers attempting to 
pass through the area.  

For those of you using the 805 Freeway,  
there are four principle ways to come to 
Saints:  Boundary Street, 33rd Street, 
Bancroft Street, or 32nd Street.  Google 
Maps normally directs drivers getting off 
the 805 Freeway to proceed to Saints  
via 33rd Street.  This street seems like  
a good choice except for the narrowing  
of the road past Upas Street.  The 
next three blocks take a great deal of 
cooperation with drivers heading in the 
opposite direction to successfully  
navigate these streets.

Complicating the situation is McKinley 
Elementary School one block to the east 
of 33rd Street.  Being a public school, 
there are a great number of children 
in the neighborhood walking to school 
with their parents.  For some time the 

residents in the area felt the amount of 
traffic presented a dangerous situation for 
the parents and their children walking to 
McKinley.  To help the situation, the City 
of San Diego agreed a place speed bumps 
in the road and a series of four-way stops 
on each corner leading towards Saints.  
The city has further reduced the speed 
limit through this area on 33rd Street to 
15 miles per hour.  According to members 
of the neighborhood, the traffic-calming 
measures have helped the situation, but 
have not created the safety they thought 
would be attained.  

Neighborhood leaders say that the 15- 
to 20-minute windows when student 
drivers and parents are driving to Saints 
or picking up the carpool at the end of the 
day drive at unsafe speeds.  While Saints 
can claim that other non-Saints people 
are on the streets as well, too often it is 
Saints parents or a young man driving 
carelessly through the neighborhood.  
Other drivers are indeed driving on 
neighborhood streets due to the closure of 
Pershing Drive and the difficulty of driving 
down 30th Street due to the installation 
of bicycle lanes.  The truth of the matter 
is that dangerous driving can occur from 
people driving through the community, 

from people who live in North Park as  
well as the Saints Community.

I am asking everyone from Saints to 
be responsible and respectful of our 
neighbors.  Many of them have small 
children and speeding or reckless driving 
puts them at greater risk.  If the speed  
limit is 15 miles an hour, please respect 
driving slower down 33rd Street if you 
happen to choose that course.  Varying 
your route would achieve less congestion. 
Boundary and 32nd Streets are also 
good choices. Cars can be dangerous 
and the Saints Community needs to set 
the example.  No one wants a tragedy 
especially one that involves a member  
of the Saints Community. 

I will be out on 33rd Street on different 
days both before and after school twice 
a week.  My goal is to see and learn what 
neighborhood leaders have said to me and 
the city.  This is St. Augustine High School 
and we can do better and will solve this 
problem.  Our goal is to build a stronger 
neighborhood around Saints that is gentler 
and kinder—a place where we can work 
together to solve our common problems.  
Thank you for responsibly addressing this 
issue with your son.

Be Safe!
Continued from page 1

Follow Saints on X, Facebook, & Instagram 
Are you looking for up to date info on meetings, announcements, activities, breaking news  
and game times, locations and results. Do you wish you had a reminder for all these events?

https://x.com/saints_info                

http://www.facebook.com/st.augustine  

https://instagram.com/saints_info

You can set up an account to have news sent directly to your e-mail or sent as a text to your phone, or you can simply  
link to  the X/Facebook/Instagram feed by clicking on the icons at the top right of the Saints home page.
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Correction Policy: While every effort is  
made to be accurate, we occasionally err. 
We do apologize to those impacted and kindly  
ask that you notify Saints Coordinator:  
Thomas.Shess@gmail.com for any corrections.

*Awards: Saints Scene has been voted by the San Diego 
Press Club as the best Community Newsletter in 2011, 
2019 and 2021.

Mission of St. Augustine High School – Our mission is to provide a Catholic liberal arts education for young men in an environment that promotes the development of mind, 
heart and body in the Augustinian tradition. By helping to form loving disciples of Jesus Christ we communicate to the world the gospel values of community, truth and love.

Plan Ahead Class of 2025
Ten things to do as a Saints parent before your son graduates

1. Kickoff a school year at the Family Mass and BBQ
2. Join the school community for Wednesday Mass
3. Run the Turkey Trot, yes parents can run too
4. Attend a Christmas Concert or Drama/Musical
5. Experience the Junior Mass and Brunch
6. Enjoy a St. Monica’s Prayer group Potluck
7. Make memories at the Father/Son Breakfast
8. Encourage your son to serve at Hogar Infantil orphanage
9. Volunteer to support/chair an APA event
10. Senior Moms don’t miss the Mother / Son lunch

Meet the Teacher Night
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 4 AT 6:30PM

• Presentations by the Administration, Campus Ministry, Athletics, and the Austin Parent Association

• Parents and Guardians will have the opportunity to follow their son's schedule, meet his teachers,  
and receive an overview of each course

• Light refreshments will be served courtesy of the Austin Parent Association

We look forward to sharing a little slice of the "Saints Experience" on the evening of September 4
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